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Educating the Heart and Mind

March 8, 2023

Cardinal Pacelli School's Mission

Cardinal Pacelli, parish school of Our Lord Christ the King, is driven by Christian values, committed
to academic excellence, strengthened by a nurturing community and dedicated to educating both
the heart and mind, while serving the Lord.
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Mrs. Cento's Message

Dear Pacelli Families and Friends,

Cardinal Pacelli School Website We are very happy to announce
that Cardinal Pacelli has a new School Website! The new site is a
great representation of our school and makes it easier for us to
share news and events! The design has been months in the
making and we wish to thank Jennie Clark for her dedication to this project!

Check it out!

In the transition to our new school website along with putting more security on our servers, there
were a couple of glitches regarding emails from RenWeb last week. Some problems still have not
been resolved and we continue to troubleshoot. You can always check into your Family Portal for
Report Cards, Attendance, Classes, Schedules, Grades, and Behavior Notifications. You may want
to check you SPAM for emails that were sent via Renweb late last week.

School Calendar | am currently finalizing the school calendar for next school year. It should be
available by the end of March. For those who are planning summer vacations, Welcome Back
Sunday will be on August 13, 2023 and the first day of school will either be Tuesday, August 15th or
Wednesday, August 16th. | hope this helps with your planning.



https://cardinalpacelli.org/cardinal-pacelli/

School of Faith Beginning the 2023-24 school year our teachers will participate in monthly
workshops on Personal Faith Development. An important prong of the School of Faith mission is
to minister in schools. John Leyendecker and Dave Staples, School of Faith instructors, partner
with grade schools and high schools in the Archdiocese of Cincinnati to form administrators,
faculty and staff more deeply in the faith so they can radiate Christ to their students.

We look forward to this time with each other exploring a deeper faith experience and be witnesses
of faith to our students by sharing our personal commitment.

More information can be found at Holy Family School of Faith.

News from the School Nurse We are seeing some conjunctivitis (pink eye) which can be very
contagious, yet it is not always required to exclude these students from school. We are asking
parents to contact their pediatrician for treatment/directions.

Personal hygiene is very important to protect oneself. Please spend some time at home revisiting
the importance of hand washing/sanitizer use throughout the day, along with reminders to keep ‘
hands off of faces/eyes. '

Information from the CDC:

Bacterial Conjunctivitis - Mild bacterial conjunctivitis may get
better without antibiotic treatment and without causing any
complications. It often improves in 2 to 5 days without treatment
but can take 2 weeks to go away completely.

Your doctor may prescribe an antibiotic, usually given topically as eye drops or ointment, for
bacterial conjunctivitis. Antibiotics may help shorten the length of infection, reduce complications,
and reduce the spread to others. Antibiotics may be necessary in the following cases:

- With discharge (pus)

- When conjunctivitis occurs in people whose immune system is compromised
- When certain bacteria are suspected

- Talk with your doctor about the best treatment options for your infection.

May Crowning_This year May Crowning will be celebrated with the entire school in attendance on
Tuesday, May 9th @ 1:00 PM in Church. 8th Graders will serve in a leadership role during this event.
It is important for all of our students to understand our devotion to Our Mother and to participate
in the celebration. It will be such a beautiful event and | cannot wait to hear the heavenly voices of
the entire student body singing songs devoted to Mary, Mother of God. Parents and parishioners
are invited to attend. More information will be shared with you as the date approaches.

IOWA & CogAT Testing_Standardized testing for students in Grades 2-8 begin on Tuesday, March
14th through April 6th. Our schedule will test students in the mornings only from 8:00 — 9:30 AM
and will complete a couple of tests each day. Please do your best to help by getting your children
to bed at a good hour and up early enough for a healthy breakfast. This will greatly improve their
ability to focus better on the test. Also, please refrain from being absent or tardy from school on
these testing days unless your child is ill. It is difficult for us to make up tests that are missed

within the testina window



https://schooloffaith.com/john-leyendecker

Stations of the Cross During Lent, Stations of the Cross will be

offered every Friday at noon after Adoration. Grade levels 3 — 8 will &
be lead the Stations. Here is the schedule:
3/10 - Grade 6 STATIONS =# 4 CROSS

3/17 — Grade 5
3/24 - Grade 4
3/31 - Grade 3
Thursday, April 6th @ 1:00 PM — Tableau Stations — Grade 8
Please join us!

Kaldi's Catering_is Hiring Please consider a position in our school cafeteria CLICK HERE for more
information on the position available at Cardinal Pacelli School Cafeteria.

Enrollment & Registration
Please complete the enroliment packet by March 10th, 2023 for the 2023-24 School Year!
Unfortunately, you cannot use your phone for enroliment.

Enroliment Deadlines: To avoid late fees, please complete enrollment by March 10th, 2023. Please
note that beginning March 11th, a $25 late fee will be added for each child whose enrollment has
not been completed and submitted. This late fee will increase $25 per child each month (for
example, the late fee after April 10th is $50; May is $75; June is $100, July is $125, and August is
$150). PLEASE NOTE: Late fees are NOT applied towards tuition.

To complete our online enrollment process, you will access our ParentsWeb through your existing
login.

The online process should take approximately 15 minutes to complete. Your information will be
saved if you need to quit and come back later.

If you have any questions about the process, feel free to email admissions@cardinalpacelli.org.

Cheerfully in Christ,

Mrs. Terri Cento

Trimester 2 Honor Roll



https://drive.google.com/file/d/1n0XteCs5GrHVKtYBCetzNWX7Tbes4Fo_/view?usp=share_link
mailto:admissions@cardinalpacelli.org

A Honors

Elan S
Rohan D
ZivaD
Austin L
Pax O
EllaR
lvan T
Kenzie M
Brooks T

AB Honors

Courtney G
Joey M
Nate 5

Dominic D
Ashley G
Alice )
Becca R
Molly V
Anna G
Evan O
Ryan s
Kate W
Annabelle R
Elle )
Skylar S
Henry W
Josey H
Henry H
Katie C
Ben H
Claire P
Paul W

A Honors

Emma |
Brennan M
Lauren R
lames B
Gigi B
Nick G
Rosily H
will 5
Lauren M
Mac R
Ginger 5
Luke W
losie P
CocoT
Oliver K

AB Honors

Harmon W
BenH
Benneft &
Alex S5
Ryan 5
Brooke D
Lee R
Asher C
Madison K-M
Olivia V
George 5
Davis G
Ben W
Emily D
Ugochi |




A Honors AB Honors
Lucy B Hailey vV
Sammy D Jack H
Abby ) Brynley K
Dylan L Walter 5
loshua 5 Dillon B
Riley 5 Rudy G
Jack D Emeri L
lzzy P Ruby 5
Sylvie P Nick M
Jane T Regse 5
Tyler K
Emily P
Holland 5
Liam W
will M
Brady 5
Lilah H
Maren C
Connor M
Reagan H
Tommy H
A Honors AB Honors
Ashley A Cate K
Ben G Willow T
Cecily H Annabelle C
Mamie Oliver K
Ellie O Charlotte K
Bella 2 Ava M
Charlotte C Ql
ven G Emma M
AlG Stella 5
Elizabeth K Sydney 5
Peter 5 Laney T
Mia M James G
Ciara M Jack V
Elizabeth H Peter L
Brayden H Cole 5
Matthew W
Patrick 5
Jenna 5
Aurelio D
Aubrey T
Garrit G
Aliyah E

Jasa G




Cardinal Pacelli Spring Sports Spiritwear
Order Deadline is March 13th
All orders must be received by end of day March 13th.

Orders will be delivered to the school/teams 2-3 weeks after the
CARDINAL @ PACELLI order deadline.

All sales are final. No returns or exchanges as all items are
custom made to order and not stocked.

http://cardinalpacelli.undergroundsportsshop.com

Cardinal Pacelli Student Led Clubs

Cardinal Pacelli Student Council is starting a Student-Led Club program. If you have an idea for a
club, bring your idea to a teacher who you think would be interested in chaperoning it. Once your
club is approved, you can make a signup sheet of your choice, and advertise it in whatever way you
may like.

These are the requirements for the club:
e Club Name:
e Amount of Kids:
e Teacher/Chaperone:
e Time/Day of the week :
e Classroom:
e Description:
e Duration:

Fill this form out to get your club approved.
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSePD9_yhxgCiBruplxAZ8tixgn5mJTSoOnYB6KmmHB(q
R-jCww/viewform?usp=sf_link

PTO NEWS AND EVENTS

Order Your Mother & Daughter Luncheon Tickets by March 20th!

¢ This Parisian-themed lunch will be here before you know it! Click here to order your tickets for

the event, raffle tickets and drink tickets all in one easy place!
e Don't forget to join us for Mass before the event

Consider Volunteering for the Mass Before Our Mother & Daughter Luncheon!
o We prayerfully ask that you join us for the 9 am Mass on March 26th before the Mother-
Daughter Brunch! A few girls will have the opportunity to volunteer to participate in Mass.



http://cardinalpacelli.undergroundsportsshop.com/
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSePD9_yhxgCiBrupIxAZ8tlxqn5mJTSoOnYB6KmmHBqR-jCww/viewform?usp=sf_link
https://www.pacellipto.org/store/c5/Mother-Daughter#/

eo4

& Click Here if your daughter would like to sign up. We look forward
[ SAVE THE DATE . .
\r ﬁ ,‘ to celebrating Mass with everyone before a lovely afternoon at
i 2
:; (G Kenwood Country Club
éé« MOTHER DAUGHTER
:;x;: LUNCHEON
W8 MARCH 26 - SUNDAY - BAM-10PA Mother Daughter Luncheon Volunteers Needed!
s ka0 ko Calling all boy moms! We are in need of volunteers of non-

SHOPPING, RAFFLE, $TH GRADE

§ ey attendees to help make this luncheon a success! Some

T - ANGeTRRL. » e ] T

e W 5 responsibilities include set-up, event registration, photos, help

L PN uL-,;‘ﬂ () ~ during the 8th grade ceremony and raffle help. Delicious lunch and

a great time provided for your help :) Thank you!!! - Jen
Schildmeyer and Jaime Lorey (Co-Chairs, Mother Daughter
luncheon) and Committee

Mother Daughter Luncheon Desserts Needed

Junior High Spring Fling is March 31st!

The Mother Daughter Luncheon is a special day! Please sign up to bring desserts for the dessert
table for all to share. Dessert Sign-Up
PRING
e Spring is in the air and the Junior High Spring Fling Dance is on A AAK
its way! Mark your calendars for March 31st at 7 PM. B | G
¢ Interested in volunteering and/or bringing_a snack or beverage . '
to the party? Click Here! - -
e Many students already have their tickets (purchased in the fall in combo with the Glow Party)
but if you don't already have yours, click here. (Not sure if you have one or not? Email
PTOOnline@cardinalpacelli.org and we'll look for you!)

More information to follow!

Mother & Son Tickets Are Restocked!

o We already sold out the first 100 tickets reserved for Pacelli
Mothers & Sons - so the Reds have released 100 more for us! We
can't wait to see you there!

o Click here to purchase your digital tickets.

e Click here to see more information about the event.

Join PTO!

e PTO is already making plans for the next school year!
e Click here to indicate your interest in helping with committee and chair positions through this
3 question survey!



https://olctk.regfox.com/march-26-mass
https://signup.com/go/YtdUmYj
https://signup.com/go/EiGKgQO
https://www.pacellipto.org/store/p21/Junior_High_Spring_Fling.html#/
mailto:PTOOnline@cardinalpacelli.org
https://offer.fevo.com/pirates-at-reds-iinofwb-114b2cb?fevoUri=pirates-at-reds-iinofwb-114b2cb%2F
https://www.smore.com/3814s
https://forms.gle/7GTWtvoerYEEVrqp7
mailto:PTOOnline@cardinalpacelli.org

Teim PTO!

Answer these 3 questions to be paired with
opportunites that match with your interests,
talents & time for the '23-'24 school year!

LENTEN RICE BOWLS

Throughout the 40 days of this Lenten Season we will be collecting Rice bowls from each
homeroom. The homeroom with the most Rice Bowls at the end of Lent, will win a prize and be
announced as the winners. Rice bowls are due by April 6th. Please watch this video for more
information https:/www.crsricebowl.org/stories-of-hope/intro. Student Council’s goal is to have
everyone participate in the Rice Bowl competition. The money collected in the Rice Bowls will be
donated to kids in need around the world. Thank you for your donations!

New Enriching Kidz Class Signup



https://www.crsricebowl.org/stories-of-hope/intro

Enriching Kidz

Classes Offered at Cardinal Pacelli School

Stress Less Kidz
For Boys & Girls
ingrades 3 - 6

COST: 370

5 -V

Helps kids understand stress and learn fun and easy coping
strategies to help increase their grades, friendships, and focuws.

= Discuss positive and negative stressors

= Discuss how the body is affected by stress
= Mindfulness activities

«  Gratitude jourmnals

«  Self-soothing techniques

+ Tapping

*  Meditation

= Creating coping activities to take home to help reduce
their inner conflict and physical discomfort.

Class Information:
Mondays 4/18, 4/25, 5/2
2:45 - 4:45 pm

You must attend all sessions in the class chosen to complate the course.

TO REGISTER:
Go to www.enrichingkidz.com, click on Register for a class, select the class,
then seroll down to the class schedule te find the location.

To register by phone, or if you have questions regarding course curriculum,
call Amy Marks at 513-338-99513,

2023 Fish Fry

After a successful "2022 Comeback Fry", Our Lord Christ the King Church is excited to host our
school, our parish and our neighbors at our 2023 Fish Fry!

Clear your calendars and sign up to volunteer below?

2023 FISH FRY VOLUNTEER SIGNUPS

If you have any questions, please contact Tara Veith, 513-382-7616, tveith06@gmail.com



https://signup.com/go/cXaWaQR
mailto:tveith06@gmail.com

Our Lord Christ the King '
& Cardinal Pacelli

FISH FRY 2023

OUR BEST CHEFS, STELLAR
SERVERS, AND ALL OF THE
FISH FRrY FooD Youd
KNoW AND LOVE!

FRIDAY, MARCH 10TH
FRIDAY, MARCH 24TH
5:00pm - 7:30pm

DINE-IN: CARDINAL PACELLI GYM | |
CARRYOUT: CHURCH ATRIUM

FRIED FISH* GRILLED SALMON,
MAC'N'CHEESE * FRENCH FRIES,
ROASTED VEGETABLES
GREEN BEANS * CLAM CHOWDER,
RAMUNDO'S PIZZA-BY-THE-SLICE
AND MORE!

LUNCH MENU

Reminder - All lunch orders MUST be placed before 8:00 a.m. to
guarantee a lunch is available for your child!!

LUNCH MENU

March Dates to Remember

March 10 - 6th Grade Stations of the Cross
March 12 - Spring Forward

March 17 - 5th Grade Stations of the Cross
March 20 - Teacher Professional Day/No School
March 24 - 4th Grade Stations of the Cross
March 30 - 8th Grade Play

March 31 - 3rd Grade Stations of the Cross

PARISH NEWS

Eat at the Fish Fries! March 10 & 24!
Our delicious menu of fried fish, grilled salmon, mac ‘n cheese, french fries, roasted vegetables,



https://www.ezschoolapps.com/ParentLogin.aspx

green beans, clam chowder, and pizza by the slice is sure to be a crowd-pleaser!

Dates: Friday, March 10 & 24

Time: 5:00 — 7:30 p.m. in the Pacelli Gym.

Calling All Volunteers! It takes a Pacelli/OLCTK village.... sign up for the open spots and help make
this year's Fish Fry a HUGE success!!! We want to add more dates in the future, but we need to feel
confident we can fill all volunteer needs for two Fish Fries before we add a third or fourth nightZ
FISH FRY VOLUNTEER SIGNUP

A Beacons of Light Update from Fr. Adam

We are beginning the process of yearly goals to grow together as a Family of Churches. In the past
six months | have gotten to know people and with the assistance of parishioners who are highly
involved in the parishes, we have put together a Pathways Team. From each parish there are
representatives from staff, counsels, and ministries. The goal is to look at the six principles of
Beacons of Light and begin implementing them in a yearly plan to grow together both spiritually,
socially, and administratively. We will begin meeting monthly on the first Wednesday of every

month in order to begin forming a plan that will be given to the diocese and published for everyone
to see. Hopefully, this will help everyone to know where we are in the process and what goals we
will be working towards.

The Second Week of Lent

Lent is a time of solemn reflection during the liturgical year that is preparation for the mysteries of
Easter. It begins on Ash Wednesday and lasts forty days, until Easter. During Lent we are called to

renew ourselves through fasting, prayer, and almsgiving. Please click HERE to view all our Lenten
Programs, including Stations of the Cross, Little Black Books, Fishes & Loaves Collection, Lenten

Soup Suppers and Penance Service.

Lenten Soup Suppers - It's Our Turn to Host Tuesday, March 14! You're Invited!

This is our FIRST Community Event within our Family of Parishes! If you have not yet visited our
sister parishes, this is a great opportunity to explore and connect. Attend one supper or attend
them ALL!

What: Lenten Soup Suppers - starting at 6:00 p.m.

Homemade soups, toppings, bread and butter and beverages will be served for four consecutive
weeks in Lent, starting next week! Soup will be served at 6:00 p.m. followed by a brief reflection by
Fr. Eric or Fr. Adam on a type of prayer.

Fr. Adam's Band, Easter Rising, was Featured in The Catholic Telegraph!

Fr. Adam is part of a folk band that travels around the Greater Cincinnati area playing Irish songs
and American classics/oldies. In the March 2023 edition of The Catholic Telegraph you can read
about how the band formed, their way of using music to build community and the camaraderie the
band members experience while performing. Read the Article. Watch the Video.

Mothers and Daughters are Invited to Sunday Mass! March 26

The Cardinal Pacelli Mother-Daughter Brunch is on Sunday, March 26 at Kenwood Country Club. All
mothers and their daughters are invited to attend the 9:00 a.m. Mass at Christ the King before
brunch. What a wonderful way to begin the day before heading over to the festivities!

Grazie from the JuneFest Gala!
Thank you for making the “A Taste of Italy” JuneFest Gala a Success!!! You helped to subsidize the

tnition far everv Cardinal Pacelli stiident! Click HFRF ta check aiit all ninir Shansarse and Winners



https://signup.com/client/invitation2/secure/1194735200021406089/false#/invitation
https://ourlordchristtheking.org/news-events/lent/
https://www.thecatholictelegraph.com/easter-rising/88423
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=Rlv2YJ2rdCI
https://ourlordchristtheking.org/news-events/junefest-gala/

for the Silent & Live Auctions, Baskets and Raffles!

Molte Grazie to our Gala Committee! We extend a very special
thank you to the ladies who planned this wonderful evening! Jill
Giles, Lily Kukulski, Katie Grefer, Becky Wenger, Shannon
Sherrard, Shannon Rose, Anna Trebbi, and Susan McDonic. See
Event Photos Here

THINK Spring & Clean Out Your Closets, Garages and Basements!

The St. Vincent de Paul Conference at Christ the King will once again be collecting clothing,
household goods, and small appliances during the weekend of March 25-26. The SVDP truck will
be parked in front of church that weekend during Mass and volunteers will assist with your
donations. If you have a large quantity of items to contribute, please call Jim Patton at 513-543-
0091 to schedule a pick up. Thank you in advance for your generosity!

Are You Full of Baloney?

If so, we need you! We are looking for volunteers to make baloney and cheese sandwiches at
home to be used by St. Francis Seraph Ministries for bag lunches given to those in need. Please
put baloney and cheese sandwiches (NO condiments) in plastic sandwich bags. Drop off to the
white cooler in the Atrium from 10:00 a.m. on Friday through the weekend until 10:00 a.m. on
Monday. Thank you. Contact person: Joan Hilton cell (513) 871-9251; hilton_joan@yahoo.com

We Offer Sunday Child Care for Children Ages 1-4

Child care is available on Sundays during the 9:00 a.m. Mass. This is a free service for parents with
small children who are attending this Mass. Adult volunteers in the St. Anne Room on the first
floor of the Atrium are ready to care for your children. Please contact Emily Daley at 513-321-
4121 or daley_e@olctk.org to sign up.

Contribute to the Fishes & Loaves Collection

This Lent, you can help those struggling to survive at the basic subsistence level. We take for
granted having things like soap, toothpaste and deodorant, but for some people these necessities
are too expensive. Your donations to our Fishes & Loaves drive will benefit area social service
agencies and show compassion to our neighbors in need. Pick up a bag in the back of church and
return it with your needed items from now through Palm Sunday.

Needed Items: Body wash, toothpaste, deodorant, feminine hygiene products, canned proteins, and
ready to eat meals.

Capstone Project - Help Fill Backpacks for Foster Kids

Cardinal Pacelli Eighth Grader Charlotte Kukulski is collecting backpack donations for the
organization Specialized Alternatives for Families and Youth. Please put your donations of new
school supplies, hats and gloves, coloring books, and gift cards (Amazon, Walmart, and Target) in
the collection bin in church. SAFY specializes in foster care, and Charlotte’s goal is to donate 10-15
backpacks full of supplies so that children in foster care can thrive.

Summer Camps



https://ourlordchristtheking.org/envira/junefest-gala-2023-a-taste-of-italy/
https://ourlordchristtheking-my.sharepoint.com/personal/fisher_a_olctk_org/Documents/Post/hilton_joan@yahoo.com
https://ourlordchristtheking-my.sharepoint.com/personal/fisher_a_olctk_org/Documents/Post/daley_e@olctk.org

Abou’r Us

Email: cento_t@cardinalpacelli.org
Website: cardinalpacelli.org
& Cardinal Pacelli . . L .
Location: 927 Ellison Avenue, Cincinnati, OH, USA
CATHOLIC PARISH & SCHOOL
Phone: 513-321-1048

Our Lord Christ the King

Our Lord Christ the King Parish

Calendar

Inclement Weather Information

Pacelli PTO

Pacelli is using Smore to create beautiful newsletters



https://moellercamps.campbrainregistration.com/
https://www.ursulineacademy.org/admissions/summer-at-ursuline
mailto:cento_t@cardinalpacelli.org
https://cardinalpacelli.org/
https://maps.google.com/?q=927+Ellison+Ave,+Cincinnati,+OH+45226,+USA&ftid=0x8841ad8ce75e6d41:0x832c319d34e92157
tel:513-321-1048
https://ourlordchristtheking.org/
https://cardinalpacelli.org/cardinal-pacelli/parents/athletics/
http://pacellipto.org/
https://cardinalpacelli.org/cardinal-pacelli/calendar2/
https://cardinalpacelli.org/cardinal-pacelli/parents/inclement-weather-information/




